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On-Line Catholic Group Growing  
The Ashland Catholic Group on Facebook was set up to provide a 
place for St. Cecilia parishioners to live-stream the 9:00 a.m. Mass 
during the Covid-19 pandemic. In the last couple of months, it has 
grown to almost 150 members. In addition to providing a home for 
the Mass, the group has evolved into a community where members 
share posts about St. Cecilia events as well as personal Faith 
stories, Catholic events in the near region, music, and uplifting 
stories. Please see page 3 for information on how to join the Ashland 
Catholic Group. 

Adoration Schedule 
During this special Year of the Eucharist, St. 
Cecilia Parish is having Eucharistic 
Adoration six days a week, every week. 
Some will include congregational prayers 
and other will focus on silent individual 
prayer and reflection. You do not have to 
stay for the whole two hours. Our weekly 
schedule is as follows: 
· Sunday 12:00 pm-2:00 pm, except on 

the last Sunday of the month or when 
Baptisms are held, when it will start at 
1:15 pm. 

· Monday 2:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
· Tuesday 6:30 pm - 8:00 pm 
· Wednesday 2:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
· Thursday 6:30 pm - 8:00 pm 
· Friday 9:45 am - 11:45 am 

 

Come by the church , any afternoon, to 
visit with Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament of 
the Altar. 
 

Bring a prayer book , your Rosary beads, a 
spiritual read, or just yourself. 
 

Spend 15 minutes , an hour, or more, 
however much you are moved to do. 
 

He is waiting… These days, what better 
use for some of your time? 

While We’re All Away... 
Please remember that most parish expenses continue 

during the COVID-19 lock-down. 
 

Your continued support of the parish through your offertory 
donations are important to maintaining our financial health and are 

much appreciated. Please send what you can to the Rectory by 
mail. Alternatively, you can donate on-line at: 

saintceciliaparish.org  

Last year, the St. Cecilia’s Stewardship Committee 
began a project called “Learning with Mary” to 
strengthen the long parish tradition of devotion to 
our Blessed Mother. The first step was a series of 
bulletin articles about the Marian themes of the 
stained-glass windows in the church. 
 

This summer, when Covid-19 kept us home, we completed the 
next step in this journey of rediscovery. Devotions To Our Blessed 
Mother– A Saint Cecilia Parish Tradition is a complete overview of the 
many opportunities at St. Cecilia’s to meditate and pray to Our Lady. 
 

The booklet includes meditations for each of the stained glass 
windows of the church. Additionally, it includes devotions for Our Lady 
of Sorrows, the Rosary, and suggestions for praying at Our Lady’s 
Grotto. Finally, there are special sections on the Divine Mercy, 
praying the Chaplet, and several other important prayers. 
 

Copies of the booklet are now available at no cost in the church 
vestibule. While the original intention was to have copies placed in the 
pews, that is not possible for the foreseeable future due to the 

(Continued on page 7) 

New Learning With Mary 
Booklet Now Available  



 From The Pastor’s Desk 
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ST. CECILIA ONLINE GIVING 
By signing up for this program 
you are able to schedule your 
donations for any one collection 
or for as many as you choose: 
weekly offertory, debt collection and all special 
collections are available as well as the Grand 
Annual and special gifts. You decide: debit from 
your checking account or charge to Visa or 
Master Card. Online giving is simple and easy. 
We hope you will consider using it at: 

www.saintceciliaparish.org . 

 
 
 
 

With the cancellation of the Ashland 
Day celebration, we have reluctantly 
cancelled the fall Flea Market. Please 
continue to save your “treasures.” 
We’ll be back next year, bigger and 
better!  

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
My prayer and hope is that this note finds you dealing positively with the effects of the Covid 
19 virus. I think that we all can agree that we have never experienced anything even 
remotely similar and pray that we will soon return to normalcy. Surely, we all hope that this 
new way of looking at just about everything in our lives will soon be a forgotten piece of our 
history. 
 
A spiritual author once asked the question: “Do you have a Mary heart?” Our Blessed 
Mother was recently celebrated in the feast of Her Assumption into Heaven. This feast of our 
Heavenly Mother was, after many centuries of belief, declared a formal doctrine of the 
Church in 1950. We Catholics recognize the unique role in our Mother in Salvation History in 
a very joyous manner but Her Assumption deserves some degree of pause. 

 
First and foremost, Her reign in heaven is characterized by Her love and care for us, Her children. Her complete 
submissiveness to God in Her life coupled with Her having the unique role of Mother of God make Her Assumption 
into heaven a forgone conclusion but we know that Her heavenly role, is now fulfilling Christ’s words from the cross. 
“Mother, behold Your son.” St. Therese of Lisieux once said that She is more mother than Queen and we are well 
aware of that because we know that we can rely on Her no matter what the situation is. I often think of a completely 
devastated plot of land due to a hurricane in Rockaway, NY in the midst of which was an unscathed grotto of Mary, a 
beautiful reminder of God’s special place for Her in our lives. 
 
All of the above leads me to pose the questions: Do we remember Her Motherly care in the hurricanes of our lives or 
do we concentrate on the devastation? Do we remember to have a Mary heart?” Let us remember that her earthly life 
consisted of the wonderful Presence of Jesus and Her beloved spouse Joseph but it was frequently fraught with 
sorrows as well. Could any one of us imagine the sword of sorrow that pierced Her heart when She stood beneath the 
cross of Her completely innocent Son? Yet, She did not try to escape. She continued to pray for and aid the apostles 
and she will do no less for us. A Mary heart is one that recognizes that the “hurricanes” of life can be stepping stones 
along the way of life. It means that we rely on our Mother so that we can reach our goal of the heavenly kingdom 
where she wants each and every one of us. In the here and now, having a Mary heart entails our practice of virtue 
even in the midst of a plague and even more importantly, taking our spiritual lives seriously although so very much in 
our world points to an opposite direction.  
 
May you enjoy these final days of summer and may you and your loved ones continue to be anchored by a living faith. 
As always, we pray for you daily at the holy Sacrifice of the Mass.  
 
Sincerely in Christ, 
 
 
 
 
Father Cornell/Pastor 



How To Join 
The Ashland MA Catholic Group on Facebook 

The Ashland Catholic Group on Facebook is a great way to keep in touch with your friends at St. Cecilia Parish during 
the Covid-19 time of “social distancing.” Here’s how to “get connected…” 
 

The first thing you need to do is to join Facebook, if you do not already have an account. To 
get a Facebook Account, go to www.facebook.com. Follow the instructions to “Create A New 
Account.” 
 

Once on Facebook, if you are looking for it for the first time, you want to find the search bar (computers and cell-
phones will vary the placement, but the “Magnifying Glass” icon is always what you want to click on).  
 

Once you’ve clicked on it, type “Ashland MA Catholic Group” and Facebook will find you the closest options. The first 
option should always be the one you want, because that is our name: “The Ashland MA Catholic Group.” 
 

Once you’ve found the group, you can request to join it: in addition to putting you in touch with other local Catholics is 
that every time the Group goes “live,” like for Mass, you will get a notification on Facebook.  

As We Return to Mass... 
Saint Cecilia Parish is now open for its regular weekend Mass schedule: Saturday at 4:30 pm and Sunday at 7:00 am, 
9:00 am (live-streamed), and 11:00 am. Diocesan precautions for social distancing are practiced at all Masses. Mass is 
as usual celebrated at 9:00 am daily. 
 

If you want to watch the St. Cecilia Sunday Mass each week as it happens, you will need to join “The Ashland MA 
Catholic Group” on Facebook. (See below). If you have Facebook open at 9:00 am on Sunday morning, click on that 
notification when it comes up and you will be taken straight to the video.  
 

You can also choose to view the Mass later on in the day. Neither the Pope nor any bishop has said that there is any 
spiritual benefit to watching Mass live vs. watching a recording. Both are deficient compared to being at Mass in person, 
but there is no reason to feel you are missing out if you cannot view the live version and watch a recording instead.  
 

If you’re a Facebook user, the recording of the live video is available in the “Ashland MA Catholic Group” almost 
immediately after the livestream ends. It is also being uploaded to the St. Cecilia Parish website: 
www.saintceciliaparish.org and is usually in place by 11:00 a.m. each Sunday. 

Adapted from Article Submitted by Michael Joosten 

 

Where To Find Sunday Mass “On Line” and On TV 
¨ St. Cecilia Parish 9:00 am Sunday Mass (See “As We Return To Mass” - above)  

¨ Live Streamed on Facebook 
¨ Delayed viewing on www.saintceciliaparish.com  

 
¨ Boston TV Channel 56 

¨ 8 am Mass from Catholic TV - Celebrated by various Pastors in Boston region. 
 

¨ The Catholic Channel (Internet Streaming, available on TV via Verizon, ROKU, AppleTV 
and other services) 

¨ 7 pm Saturday from the National Shrine of The Immaculate Conception 
¨ 10 am Sunday from Notre Dame  
¨ 12:30 pm, 7 pm & 11:30 pm - Celebrated by various Pastors in Boston region. 
¨ La Santa Misa - 8 am, 5:30 pm, 10 pm. 
 

¨ EWTN Channel 
¨ 8 am and Noon on Sunday - Sunday Mass 

 

Daily Mass: The Catholic Channel: 9:30 am, 12:30 pm, 7 pm, 11:20 pm  
 

Note: Act of Spiritual Communion can be found on page 4  
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If you watch the news and keep up with current events this year it’s really hard not to get 
depressed, discouraged or angry. 2020 has been particularly difficult. The first thing that hit was 
the Coronavirus. There’s nothing like a pandemic to put things into perspective and make you 
stop and think about what’s important and what you take for granted - things like sending your 

kids to school, going to the store to buy needed supplies when you need them, spending time with family and friends to 
celebrate birthdays and weddings or to support each other at a funeral when a loved one dies. 
 
Having the lockdown start in the middle of Lent was particularly difficult for me and made me realize how easy it can be 
to take going to church for granted. Luckily we had many other ways that we could access the Mass on TV or the 
internet during the lockdown, but it just wasn’t the same to me. 
 
I enjoyed Cardinal O’Malley’s Lenten Retreat and other Catholic TV programming, but I will never forget watching Pope 
Francis give his “Urbi et Orbi” blessing.  Normally thousands of people from all around the world would be in St. Peter’s 
Square watching, and there was Pope Francis standing in the middle of the square in the rain, holding up the beautiful 
monstrance with the Blessed Sacrament and not one person in sight. It was such a powerful image! 
 
That’s when I realized why I was having such a hard time. While most people I know were adjusting to being stuck at 
home and getting used to their “new normal”, I couldn’t focus. It seemed that everyone was making the most of their 
extra free time and getting all kinds of projects done around the house and I was struggling. Something was wrong and I 
couldn’t figure it out until I saw the Pope standing there in the presence of God. 
 
While it was good to have the Mass on TV it wasn’t the same for me. I was feeling empty after 3 weeks of not being in 
His presence. As Catholics we are blessed to have God present with us in the Church. This is one of the things that 
makes our religion special that we shouldn’t take for granted. We have the gift of God’s presence, a chance to be close 
to God, to get to know Him and for Him to get to know us. How perfect that this is the Year of the Eucharist. 
 
Just when I was beginning to feel better about things, the next crisis of the year was ignited by the killing of George 
Floyd. The news played that clip over and over again and it was so horrifying to watch. All those people were present 
and not one person dared to stop it, to stand up and do the right thing. How could something like that happen in this day 
and age? With this current social unrest and all the other recent examples of racism and hate crimes in the news lately, I 
find myself wondering what’s wrong with people and what’s going on in our society? There seems to be a breakdown of 

(Continued on page 6) 

Help and Hope in Troubling Times 
A View From The Pews 

Prayer for Spiritual Communion 
 

My Jesus,  
I believe that You are present  
in the Most Holy Sacrament. 

 

I love You above all things  
and I desire to receive You into my soul. 

 

Since I cannot at this moment  
receive You sacramentally,  

come at least spiritually into my heart.    

I embrace You as if You were already there 
and unite myself wholly to You.   

 

Never permit me to be separated from you. 
 

Amen 
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Pope Francis Speaks To Us All…  

Pope Francis prays for the soul 
of George Floyd and for peace and justice in US 

 

By Courtney Mares, Catholic News Service 
 

Vatican City, Jun 3, 2020 / Pope Francis said Wednesday that he is praying for 
the soul of George Floyd and all victims of racism, adding that nothing is gained 
by violence. 
 

“Dear brothers and sisters in the United States, 
 

I have witnessed with great concern the disturbing social unrest in your nation in these past days, following the tragic 
death of Mr George Floyd,” Pope Francis said in a video broadcast June 3. 
 
“We cannot tolerate or turn a blind eye to racism and exclusion in any form and yet claim to defend the sacredness of 
every human life. At the same time, we have to recognize that the violence of recent nights is self-destructive and self-
defeating. Nothing is gained by violence and so much is lost,” the pope said. 
 
Pope Francis prayed for the intercession of Our Lady of Guadalupe, the patron of the Americas, to intercede for peace, 
justice, and reconciliation in the U.S. at the end of his Wednesday audience, livestreamed from the Vatican’s Apostolic 
Palace. 
 
“Today I join the Church of St. Paul and Minneapolis, and of all the United States, in praying for the rest of the soul of 
George Floyd and all the others who have lost their lives because of the sin of racism,” the pope said. 
 
“Let us pray for the comfort of families and friends who are heartbroken, and pray for national reconciliation and the 
peace we yearn for.” 
 
Cities across the U.S. have seen widespread protests in the wake of the death of George Floyd. Some protests have 
turned to nights of rioting, and conflicts with police. At least five people have died amid the protests. 
 
In the video of the May 25 arrest, an officer with the Minneapolis Police Department can be seen kneeling on Floyd’s 
neck for several minutes after he was taken into custody. Floyd could be heard saying “I can’t breathe” several times. He 
died soon after. 
 
Former Minneapolis police officer Derek Chauvin was arrested May 29, and has been charged with third-degree murder 
and manslaughter. He and the three other officers present at Floyd’s arrest were fired from the Minneapolis Police 
Department. 
 
Catholics across the Twin Cities have called for justice and unity in the wake of Floyd’s death. 
 
Clergy in Minnesota, including the Archbishop Bernard Hebda of St. Paul-Minneapolis, participated in a silent walking 
protest June 2 to pray at the location where George Floyd died in police custody. 
 
Archbishop Hebda had offered a Mass for the soul of George Floyd and for his family May 27. 
 
“Our Lady of Guadalupe, Mother of America, intercede for all those who work for peace and justice in your land and in 
the world. God bless you all and your families,” Pope Francis said. 

Sacraments of Healing 
 

If you or someone you know would like to receive the 
Sacrament of The Sick or is in need of Reconciliation, 
please call the Parish office (508-881-1107). As the 
Parish Offices may be closed, please do not come to the 
Rectory without calling first 
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Frequently Asked Questions About the Church... 
A continuing series  

Is racism a sin? 
 

Yes, racism is a dangerous sin which harms other individuals, ourselves and our society. Cardinal O’Malley expressed 
the deep, long lasting effects of this sin in his recent open letter to the faithful of the Archdiocese: “For four hundred 
and one years this land, which would become the United States of America, has had to deal with the evil and moral 
cancer that is racism.” He went on to say, “As a nation we abolished slavery legally, but we have not dealt with its 
enduring legacy. If we reject slavery then we must reject and denounce the dehumanizing attitudes that foster 
discrimination, inequality and violence.” 
 
What is the Church’s teaching on racism? 
 

The Church teaches that we must see Christ in each of our neighbors and see the whole world as one family. In their 
document on racism published in 2018, the US Conference of Catholic Bishops wrote, “Racism occurs because a 
person ignores the fundamental truth that, because all humans share a common origin, they are all brothers and 
sisters, all equally made in the image of God.” Further, they wrote, “To work at ending racism, we need to engage the 
world and encounter others—to see, maybe for the first time, those who are on the peripheries of our own limited 
view.” Finally they declared, “As bishops, we unequivocally state that racism is a life issue. Accordingly, we will not 
cease to speak forcefully against and work toward ending racism.” 
 
What can I do about it? 
 

Cardinal O’Malley put it this way in his homily at the Mass he offered for racial justice and healing on June 13: “Racial 
���������	
�	���	����
��	���	���
����	��	���
��	
�	 ���	����	�������
�
	����	������	���	����	
�	���
��� 
��	���	������
���	
We have to want to be neighbors, to be brothers and sisters, even when we are not twins.” A good place to start is an 
examination of our own attitudes and what actions we encounter to which we turn a blind eye. 

 Submitted by Joel Farrell   

Prayer to Overcome Racism 
 

Mary, friend and mother to all, 
through your Son, God has found a way 
to unite himself to every human being, 

called to be one people, 
sisters and brothers to each other. 

 
We ask for your help in calling on your Son, 

seeking forgiveness for the times when 
we have failed to love and respect one another. 

 
We ask for your help in obtaining from your 

Son, the grace we need to overcome the evil 
of racism and to build a just society. 

 
We ask for your help in following your Son 

so that prejudice and animosity 
will no longer infect our minds or hearts 

but will be replaced with a love that respects the 
dignity of each person. 

 
Mother of the Church, the Spirit of your Son Je-

sus warms our hearts. Pray for us. 
Amen. 

 
U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops 

the moral fiber of our country and what is considered 
acceptable. 
 

When people don’t know the difference between right and 
wrong and think their rights are more important than anyone 
else’s, they act like the world revolves around them and 
nothing else matters. How can wearing or not wearing a 
mask become a political statement instead of something you 
should do to stop the spread of the virus? People are being 
hurt and killed in confrontations about wearing a mask. It 
makes me wonder how this can be happening and what can 
we do about it. 
 

In Cardinal O’Malley’s June 5th Letter to the Faithful he wrote 
“I hope that this modern Plague will lead to our liberation 
from a culture of death into a Promised Land of people ready 
to make sacrifices for each other and who are deeply aware 
of how much we need God and one another.” It’s time to turn 
to God and not take Him for granted. How lucky that this is 
the Year of the Eucharist. Just when we need God most, He 
is there waiting for us! 
 

I invite you to stop in and visit Him. Saint Cecilia Parish has 
Eucharistic Adoration available six days a week by way of 
participating in the Year of the Eucharist. As Trappist Monk 
Thomas Merton wrote “Our discovery of God is in a way, 
God’s discovery of us”. If you don’t know what Eucharistic 
Adoration is or would like more information about it, please 
visit the parish website at www.saintceciliaparish.org 

Submitted by Angela Smart   

A View From The Pews 
(Continued from page 4) 
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Happy 50 th Wedding Anniversary! 
 

On Saturday, July 25 at the 4:30 Mass, Anne and 
Bob Powderly and Janet and Ray Zambuto 
renewed their wedding vows. Both couples were 
married that same day, July 25th, 1970. The 
Powderlys and Zambutos have been parishioners 
since the mid 1970's. (1976-77) Congratulations 
and Happy Anniversary! 

Find Daily Marriage Tips and more at 
www.foryourmarriage.org  

Ray and Janet Zambuto, Father Cornell, Anne and Bob  Powderly  

pandemic. We encourage all parishioners to stop by and take a 
copy home. You can use the meditations, not just at home, but 
in the Church and on the grounds of the Parish. They all can 
be said as private prayers, providing an easy way to connect 
with our Blessed Mother in these times of social distancing.  
 
In these times of distress - from the virus, racial injustices, and 
civil unrest - the intercession of Mary, patroness of the United 
States under her title of the Immaculate Conception and of the 
Americas as Our Lady of Guadalupe, is sorely needed. Please 
use this little booklet as a cornerstone to strengthen your 
devotion to our Blessed Mother. 

Booklet   
(Continued from page 1) 

You Are The First Line of Defense 
 

1. Exercise Social Distancing 
 

2. When You Can’t Socially 
Distance, Wear Your Mask 
 

3. Wash Your Hands Often 

Heard on Esty Street…  
 

At a recent meeting of St. Cecilia Parish Stewardship Committee, we had an extensive discussion of the racial 
injustices in our country and how we, as a committee can provide some guidance to our Faith Community. The 
information regarding racism in this issue of Our Faith In Action is one result of that discussion. We also proposed the 
question: “What’s it like to be a Catholic of color in Ashland?” This question brings things close to home. We wondered 
about a possible listening session - most likely virtual - where we could learn how well we are living up to Jesus’ 
teachings. 
 

Throughout the Gospel, Jesus shows by example that we are to treat all people with equal compassion. It doesn’t 
matter if the person is a tax collector, a Samaritan woman, a rich person, or a leper. All are God’s children, and thereby 
our brothers and sisters. One of my favorite passages is from Matthew, Chapter 25. 
 

Then the righteous will answer him, “Lord, when did we see you hungry and feed you, or thirsty and give you 
something to drink? When did we see you a stranger and invite you in, or needing clothes and clothe you? When did 
we see you sick or in prison and go to visit you?” The King will reply, “Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one of the 
least of these brothers and sisters of mine, you did for me.” 

This, then, is at the heart of social justice -  recognizing Christ in everyone: 
Everyone - ����	�����	�	�����	�
���	��������	 - ����	�����	���	�����	����	�
��	���  

Everyone - ����	�����	���	���	���	��	
���	��������	 - ����	���	�������  
Everyone - ����	�����	���	���
���	�����	��������  

Everyone! 
 

A wise priest once told me “With social justice, you’re either all in or not. You can’t pick and choose.” part of the 
problem in today’s society is that we do pick and choose. As a result, we don’t recognize those times that we’re part of 
the problem. The rejection of Jesus - of God for that matter, by our increasingly secular society has the result of 
substituting individual social justice norms in place of Jesus’ moral imperative: “Truly I tell you, whatever you did for 
one of the least of these brothers and sisters of mine, you did for me.” John Lennon wrote: “Imagine… Nothing to kill or 
die for,… and no religion too…”, but I say: “Imagine that we all saw Christ in everyone else!” 

Submitted by Ray Zambuto  
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St. Cecilia Parish 
54 Esty Street 
Ashland, Massachusetts 01721 

Return Service Requested  
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St. Cecilia is the Catholic Church of 
Ashland, Massachusetts. 

 
 

Our Faith in Action 
is our quarterly invitation to all 

members of our community to learn 
more about St. Cecilia Parish and to 
take the opportunities available here 
to strengthen their relationship with 
God, through His Son, Jesus Christ.   

 
 

Faith In Action is produced by the 
St. Cecilia Parish Stewardship 
Committee. Except as indicated, 
articles are submitted by committee 
members and other parishioners. 
 
 

(508) 881-1107 
 

Please keep in touch with your Parish 
 

www.saintceciliaparish.org 
 

For the latest parish news, information about 
the Faith, and ways to become part of our 
Catholic community in Ashland! 

St. Vincent de Paul Society 
provides assistance to Ashland residents 
who need a little help to get over a “rough 
patch.” If you or someone you know needs 
help with rent, a utility bill, etc., call us at: 

(508) 665-8735 
or send email to: stvdpaulashland@aol.com  

 

All contacts are held confidential 

Come Join Our Parish Family 
 

Are you looking to improve your spiritual life and connection with God?  We have an easy, 
pressure free way to learn about our Catholic faith and deepen your spiritual life.  We begin in 
September, and meet roughly every other Monday evening. 

· If you have left the Church and wish to “come home” but are not sure how, this is an 
easy way to start. 

· If you belong to another religion and wish to convert or if you were raised Catholic, but 
never received First Communion or Confirmation, when you complete the program 
around Easter, you will be ready to receive these Sacraments. 

 

If for some reason, you are attending Mass in another town, you will find us to be a friendly, 
welcoming, and active faith community. Why not give us a try? 
 

Please call Joel Farrell at 508-881-3738 if you are interested in reactivating your faith or joining 
our parish. 
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